
To: Ministerial Expert Committee on Electoral Reform 

8 June 2021 

From: Mr. Alexander Malton  

Regarding the Review of the Electoral System for the Legislative Council 

Dear Expert Committee, 

I thank you for the opportunity to have input into the way the Western Australian Electorate elects 

its Legislative Council and how it is formed. The recent election undertaken in 2021 has certainly 

revealed weaknesses in the current system and now is a great opportunity for change. I have some 

thoughts on this process as I have a keen interest in this area and have done some personal study on 

different systems both in Australia and around the world. It is not the purpose of this submission to 

be a treatise on the different systems available and the effects of each, that would be too tedious a 

read and not in the best interest of the Expert Committee. I will however outline a few options and 

briefly talk about their pros and cons and draw on references to some methods of calculation, citing 

Hare Clark and Webster/Ste Lague methods. I am no mathematician and I am sure there are people 

that would be more qualified than me in this area. 

1. The Distribution of Preferences in the Legislative Council's Proportional Representation

System.

With regard to the question of the Distribution of Preferences in the Legislative Council's 

Proportional Representation System, it is apparent that the current system of distributing 

preferences within the Legislative Council's proportional representation system is flawed. This 

approach whilst in principle isn't the issue, the manner in which it is executed an implemented is 

where the issue lies. Whilst First Preference votes are useful in indicating the mindset of the voters 

within a district, it does not give the full picture on how the individual voter wishes to be 

represented should their preferred candidate not win. Whilst there exists calculations to apportion 

seats to the relevant parties and candidates based on the First Preference vote, relying on these 

alone would be a backward step as far as our system is concerned and would require a complete 

overhaul. 

Allowing the Parties to decide how preferences should flow (as it is currently under the Group Ticket 

Voting System) is an insult to the public, as this creates the notion "the public cannot be trusted to 

make decisions on how they best wish to be represented." By looking at the changes which have 

been made for the Federal Senate elections; applying the same approach to the Legislative Council 

(hereafter the WALC) would be a step forward in eliminating the problems caused by Group Ticket 

Voting. This would give clear indications as to how the public wishes to be represented within the 

WALC. 














